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California Lottery Joins Statewide Problem Gambling 
Awareness Month Effort 

 
SACRAMENTO – Every March, the California Lottery teams up with the California Office of Problem 
Gambling to help raise awareness about the serious issue of gambling addiction, including the 
multitude of treatment and prevention options that are available free of charge. 
 
It’s well-known that gambling addiction can lead to devastating personal consequences. The primary 
goal of Problem Gambling Awareness Month is to educate those who need and want help.  
 
“The Lottery takes a great deal of pride in our ongoing efforts to remind everyone to play our games 
responsibly,” said California Lottery Director Alva V. Johnson. “The Lottery’s mission is to raise 
supplemental funding for public schools, but we receive a failing grade if any of our players spend 
above their means and we don’t help guide them to the resources they need.” 
 
Californians should know that confidential help is available at all times. There are professionally 
trained counselors waiting to help via the problem gambling hotline, 1-800-GAMBLER. Players or 
their loved ones can also can text “SUPPORT” to 53342 or visit 800gambler.chat for no-cost, 
confidential help 24/7. 
 
The Lottery continues to ensure responsible gaming outreach is part of its daily operations and 
communications through social media, the Lottery website, and the “Play Responsibly” messaging 
printed on the back of every Scratchers® ticket (see image below). 
  
These efforts to support Problem Gambling Awareness Month are a significant part of the California 
Lottery’s responsible gaming program which has received international recognition with the highest 
certification (Level 4) from the World Lottery Association. 
 
To learn more about the California Lottery’s Responsible Gaming Program, visit 
https://www.calottery.com/play-responsibly. 
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The California Lottery’s mission is to provide supplemental funding to California public schools, including 
kindergarten and grades 1-12, community colleges, the California State University, the University of California, 
and other California public educational entities. The funds the Lottery transferred to public education totaled 
more than $1.88 billion for fiscal year 2020-21, which amounted to a modest percentage of education’s overall 
budget. However, this funding is largely discretionary, meaning schools can use this for important, yet 
unfunded instructional programs they would otherwise not afford. During the same period, the Lottery 
generated almost $8.4 billion in sales, more than 95% of which went back to the community in the form of prize 
payments, retailer commissions and bonuses, and contributions to education. If you feel you have a gambling 
problem or know someone who does, you can get free confidential help by calling the California Problem 
Gambling Helpline at 1-800-GAMBLER. 
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